Reason why the SHET-10 in March 2022 is decided to be carried out
Masaru Yoshida Feb. 26th, 2022


1. COVID-19 pandemic in Nepal has come to be almost disappearing since 10th February.  Newly affected in Nepal was 14 per one million, which is 1/56 of that of Japan.

2. Rules delivered by related governmental offices of Japan and still active are very strict on visit to and return from Nepal.  However the reason of forming and maintaining the rule is based on data of last year which is drastically apart from the present data. 

I decided that we do not need to follow the rule which has now no base of reasons. I requested the Embassy of Japan in Nepal to teach related offices in Japan that Nepal is now further safe than Japan and the rules they put on should be promptly changed.  I hope the embassy as well as the Japanese offices will conduct their duties.

